
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April-May 2009 
 
 
Dear Co-Laborers in Christ, 
 
 
Greetings from Canaan Airbase in Jesus wonderful name! 
 
“For all the promises of God in him are yea, and in him amen, unto the glory of God by us.”  2 
Corinthians 1:20  
Amen… a very unusual word…  it is transliterated into Hebrew, Greek, Latin, English, and many 
other languages and has become a universal word.  It has become to mean “surely” or “truly”, an 
expression of absolute trust and confidence.  To God’s promises our response is “amen”! It is even 
a title of Christ Himself in Revelation 3:14.  He is the creator of all things, the author of our 
salvation, and thus our eternal Amen!  This strong affirmation of truth closes out the entire Bible in 
Revelation 22:21 with … “The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ be with you all. Amen! 
 

In late March I went to visit First Baptist Church a supporting church in Alta Vista to share 
a ministry update and to preach.  We had a wonderful service, and that Sunday morning a freshly 
returned soldier from Iraq trusted the Lord as Savior! That surely made my trip to the mid-west a 
very special blessing on top of a wonderful time with the dear folks at First Baptist Church! Amen! 
 

In our last prayer letter we told you about a new staff member coming on staff here at 
Mission Aero.  That is Bro. Mark Robertson and his family.  They came in and went right to work, 
and have greatly increased our capabilities here for ministry!   What a tremendous blessing they 
are to us! 
 
 In April there was an Alaskan excursion for Bro. Jim Parvis to North Pole, and to Fairbanks, He 
was there to assist Bro. Earl Malpass with the annual inspections on two aircraft.  One of those 
belongs to Bro. Ronnie Starr. This may become an annual ministry for Mission Aero as that is the 
crucial time of year in Alaska to get the aircraft through inspection and ready for the intensive 
summer flying season.  What a privilege to be able to help them with their overload. Please 
continue to pray for the Parvis family for meetings and for additional support.     
 
  We have also been busy here at Canaan Airbase.  There have been three annual inspections 
accomplished.  One was our Cherokee, another the Cessna 206 from Venezuela, and last week 
the twin-engine Aztec of Bro. Dave Spangler from the Bahamas. We found quite a few 
maintenance items that needed attention, and some sheet metal repair for the twin. What a 
blessing to get these projects completed.  Bro. Mark Robertson carried the major portion of the 
inspections on the Cherokee and Cessna 206 with my assistance.  Bro Jim Parvis was back from 



Alaska to help with the Aztec and did a great job repairing the sheet metal.  We were able to 
complete the work on the Aztec in four days because we had four experienced mechanics working 
like there was no tomorrow.  Just observing the workings of the team effort gave me much 
satisfaction, and it would not have been possible to accomplish the work in that time period if even 
one of us had not be available. We so thank the Lord for sending us the Parvis’ and the 
Robertson’s!  Please continue to pray that the Lord would open doors for the Parvis family to 
present ministry, and for the Robertson’s to retain their supporting churches. 
 

Other welcome visitors were the Don Wright family, from Wings with the Word. Tπhey 
were passing through, and just in time to help us for a few days while Bro Parvis was in Alaska.  
Our Lord knows how to put things together!  It was really great to see them, and Bro. Don was a 
real help! 

 Brother Sam Sanderlin and family arrived in the Cameroon on April 26th, and are getting 
settled in country and improving their “Pidgin English” for ministry in the town of Ndop.  They have 
already led their first soul to Christ since arriving!  Thank you Lord! 
 

 We rejoice greatly in the Lord allowing us to have a part in training and serving the 
missionaries that are using aviation to reach the uttermost parts with the precious gospel of Christ 
our Savior. 
We absolutely cannot thank you enough for your faithful prayers, and for standing with us in this 
ministry! 
 
The out-look in America is not good, but the up-look is great, so… 
 
 Keep Looking Up!  AMEN! 
 
Under HIS’ Wings, 
The Hunts.   
 
 

“Reaching the world through missionary aviation . . .” 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
Missionary Dave Spangler – Bahamas 

And the ministry Piper Aztec at Mission Aero services 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Aztec up on the Jacks     Bro. Mark with his hands dirty 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Bro. Jim repairing engine baffle    The Aztec ready to roll out for run-up 

 
 
 

 
Bro. Dave waving a “good by”…     Bro. Dave waving a “good by”… 



 
 
 


